
 

                                                       BoS in ECE Department 

 

The meeting of the Board of Studies for B.Tech (ECE) conducted by the Department of 

Electronics and Communication Engineering on 30th March 2019 under the 

Chairmanship of Dr. T. Pitchaiah, HoD, Department of ECE. The following members 

were present to the meeting. 

 

The External Members were Dr. S. Salivahanan, Principal, SSN College of Engineering, 

Dr. M. Mallikarjuna Rao, Scientist-F, RCI, Hyderabad,Mr. D. Haribabu, Scientist, CDAC, 

Bangalore and Mr. S. Uma Mahesh, CEO, Indrion technologies 

 

Internal Members were Dr. T. Pitchaiah, HoD, Dept. of ECE Dr. K. Satya Prasad, Rector, 

Dr. B. Seetha Ramanjaneyulu, Professor, Dept. of ECE, Dr. N. Usha Rani, Professor, Dept. 

of ECE, Dr. M.S.S. Rukmini, Professor, Dept. of ECE, Dr. Sk.Jakeer Hussain, Professor, 

Dept. of ECE, Mr. Y.Ravi Sekhar, Assoc. Professor, Dept. of ECE, Dr. J. MuralidharanAssoc. 

Professor, Dept. of ECE, Dr. M. PachiyananAssoc. Professor, Dept. of ECE, Dr. M. 

SaradaAssoc. Professor, Dept. of ECE, Dr. V. VijayaRaghavan,Asst. Professor, Dept. of 

ECE, Mr. P. Krishna Chaitanya (BoS Coordinator) and Mr. HimanshuKumarShekhar (BoS 

Co-Coordinator). 

 

 

                BoS  in the dept. of Civil Engineering 

  

The department of Civil Engineering conducted its Board of Studies meeting on 

30th March, to review the comments of the various external BoS members received 

earlier. Two external BoS members attended the meeting; namely Dr. D. Rama Seshu – 

Professor, Department of Civil Engineering NIT Warangal and Er. C. Sankaralingam – 

Vice President & Head – Special Projects, L&T Construction. The participants of the 

meeting included all the available faculty members of the department and a few of the 

III year & Final Year students. 

The BoS meeting in the morning session with the R19 presentation given by the 

HoD – CE, Dr. N. Ruben; who highlighted the salient features of the Syllabus and 

impressed upon them the basic essence of the syllabus. He explained the project centric 

orientation of the syllabus and how the department plans to achieve the same. 

After, the presentation, Mr. P. Sathish – R19 coordinator of the department 

began the point by point analysis of the various comments provided by each external 

member of the Department BoS. The various aspects of the syllabus and its 



shortcomings were discussed in great breadth and depth to arrive at effective 

resolutions and solutions to the problems identified. All the changes suggested were 

incorporated into the curriculum. 

During the afternoon session, the syllabus for each course was discussed upon in 

detail. Some minor re-arrangements were made to a few course syllabi, to achieve 

continuity while maintaining a uniform work load throughout the duration of the 

course. 

The session ended on a very positive note, regarding the approach of the 

university towards on-hand projects and special attention was given to the societal 

centric projects scheduled in the syllabus. 

The external members suggested some innovative ideas such as inclusion 1-day 

skill development workshops into the respective courses (like workshops on paints, 

plumbing, masonry and concrete etc.). They also suggested that, the open-electives 

offered by the Civil Department to other students should also include a stream on the 

basics of civil engineering, so that all engineers are given a chance to understand the 

basic concepts of construction. The BoS members suggested the inclusion of one course 

on Building Information Modelling (BIM), which the Department is looking to include 

into the curriculum with the support of experts in the industry. 

 

 The department hopes that the efforts of the BoS members, both external as well 

as internal will result in an excellent curriculum; which will, at the end of four years, 

generate industry ready, socially responsible professionals, who are up to date, in the 

various emerging industrial trends. 

 

                         

 



 

BOS in CSE Department 
 

 

The department of Computer Science and Engineering has conducted a BoS meeting on 

30th March 2019. The external, experts Prof. Rajeev Wankar (University of Hyderabad), 

Dr. Nagesh Bhat (NIT Andhra Pradesh) and  Dr. V. Radha (IDRBT, Hyderabad) have 

attended the meeting. The remaining external experts have accepted to conduct the 

offline review of the Ria curriculum structure and course content. The experts 

suggested changes to the course curriculum and reviewed the course content of core 

subjects and elective subjects and approved the changes. 

 

 

                           BoS in EEE department 

 

The department of EEE conducted Board of Studies (BoS) meeting for R19 regulation. 

Dr V T Somasekhar, Prof, Dept of EE, NIT Warangal, Dr Venkateswarlu Manne, AGM, 

Amara Raja and Dr K Sivakumar, Assoc Prof, IIT Hyderabad were the external experts. 

Along with external members, all the faculty members attended the BoS meeting. A 

thorough discussion on the syllabus and course structure was done. All the external 

members gave valuable inputs for the improvement of syllabus. 

                   

Faculty members of EEE dept. with the external members at BoS. 

 



BOS in the dept. of Mechanical Engineering 

 

Faculty members of Mech. Dept. with the external members at BoS. 

 

The department of Mechanical Engineering has conducted Board of Studies (BoS) 

meeting for the review of R19 Curriculum by external members on 30th March. The 

external committee members were from industries (Director, CNC Centre, NSTL - Vizag, 

Research Manager, Wheels India Limited - Chennai and Manager, Renault Nissan – 

Chennai) and one academician from NIT Warangal.  

External and internal members and some identified academically top II, III and IV year 

B.Tech students have thoroughly discussed about the structure and syllabi related to 

R19 curriculum of B.Tech Mechanical Engineering. BoS members have appreciated the 

importance given towards physical fitness and sports in curriculum and the diversity in 

offering industry oriented electives. They also felt happy towards the efforts taken by 

staff in framing intra, inter and socio-centric projects. Students have appreciated the 

idea of giving more time for improving their self-learning skills. 

 

       BoS in the dept. of Management Studies 

  

BoS meeting was held in the department of Management Studies on 1st  April to discuss 

on revised R19 curriculum for MBA 2019-20 admitted batch. Dr. C.Chakrapani, 

Professor, IMT, Hyderabad and Mr. Nandith, Asst. Mgr, ITC, Guntur were the experts.  At 

the onset, the Chairperson welcomed the members to the meeting of BoS and placed the 

agenda for the deliberations of the members. The Board deliberated upon the revised 

Curriculum, syllabus of the new courses introduced and the revised syllabus of some 

existing courses. 



BoS in the dept. of IT 

The Board of Studies Meeting (BOS) of dept. of  Information Technology was conducted 

on 30th March, 2019 at Vice-Chancellor’s Conference Hall.The agenda of the BaS Meeting 

was to finalize R19 B.Tech. Information Technology programme Curriculum, Revision of 

some final year courses syllabus in R16 B.Tech. IT Programme and other 

points.Dr.C.RaghavendraRao,Professor from University of Hyderabad, Dr. R.B.V. 

Subramaanyam, Professor from NIT Warangal, Dr. Salman Abdul Moiz, Professor from 

University of Hyderabad, Mr. Chilli Anil Kumar and Scientist –E from Bengaluru were 

the external members at BoS. 

 

 

 

 


